

Lincoln Loop January 26, 2024

LincolnAcademy.net

Upcoming Events



Click here for more
2023-2024 calendar details



26 TONIGHT! Movie Night 6:00 pm The Super Mario Bros Movie



2 First Friday Middle School Art Show 3:15-4:15 pm, Art Rooms

7 PTO Community Night: Mod Pizza

7 Mini Choir Performance 6:00-7:00 pm

9 5th/6th Grade Social 6:30-8:30 pm

14 Valentine's Day parties, PreK-4 only

15 Early Release, Noon Dismissal

15 Parent-Teacher Conferences 1:20-7:00 pm

16 No School

19 No School

20 5th/6th Grade Theater Performance 4:00-5:00 pm

21 Boosterthon begins and runs through March 1st

22 5th-8th Grade Music and Theater Performance 6:00 pm

23 7th/8th Grade Social 6:30-8:30 pm

26 End of Trimester 2

27 PTO Meeting 6:30 pm

Athletics



Upcoming Games

Girls Basketball

B at 4:15, A at 5:15 pm unless otherwise noted

2/1 Excel @ Lincoln

2/5 Lincoln @ Evergreen Country Day, B Team only at 4:15 pm

2/8 Lincoln @ Woodrow Wilson Academy

School Information



Round Two Enrollment Now Open

Round Two enrollment for next school year is currently open. Applications will be added to our waitlists on a first-come/first-served basis and we will be filling spots as they become available through August. Please share the word with any friends or family who are looking for a wonderful school for their PreK-8th grader.



Leopard Care Lottery Now Open

The Leopard Care lottery for the 2024/25 school year is now OPEN. <u>Please click here to fill out the lottery form</u>. The Leopard Care lottery will run until February 26, 2024. Offers will be sent during the last week of February. Any family interested in using Leopard Care next year, including current participants, will need to apply during this lottery process.

Leopard Care is available for students ages 5-12 years old. It is available 6:30 am-8:00 am before school and 3:00-6:00 pm after school, as well as some availability on half-days and non-student contact days. Please see the <u>Leopard Care</u> section of our website for more information.



Leopard Care is Hiring

Leopard Care is looking for more staff to help before and after school. This is a great way to make some extra money with a few additional hours of work a week. If you are interested, you can see the job posting here or reach out to Brenda Guenther (laleopardcare@gmail.com) with any questions. Feel free to share this with anyone you know who may be interested.



5th/6th Grade Social

On Friday, February 9th, our 5th/6th grade Student Government class is hosting a social event for our 5th and 6th grade students. The theme for the social is "A Night at the Movies in Hollywood" and our teachers and other staff members will chaperone this fun event.

At the event, students can look forward to

- Dancing in the gym
- Door Prizes
- Activities and Fun in the Student Center
- Refreshments

Tickets purchased in advance, Thursday, February 1st through Thursday, February 8, are \$5.00 and are sold in the mornings in building C and after school in the car pickup.

• Tickets purchased at the door on the day of the event are \$10.00.

The doors will open at 6:30 pm. Parent pick-up is at 8:15 pm. All students should be picked up by 8:30 pm.



Chocolate Roses for Sale

Starting February 1st, our 5/6 and 7/8 Student Government will be selling Chocolate Roses before and after school until sold out for \$2.00.

Purchase a chocolate rose and hand-deliver it to a student or staff member of your choice. An optional blank note card will be provided. Student Government will not be delivering any roses. The fundraiser will be supporting school activities. Selling locations will be as follows:

- Student Drop Off from 7:40 8:00 am
- Building C from 7:40 8:00 am
- At Dismissal from 3:15 3:35 pm

Thank you for your support!



Kleenex Donations Needed

We are halfway through the school year and our classrooms are needing extra tissues. If you can pick up a box or two while you are out doing your shopping, we would appreciate it! Boxes can be dropped off at the main office. These donations do count toward your volunteer hours so include the time you spent to purchase and deliver these supplies!



Get Your Yearbook Now!

The printing presses are firing up! To make sure we print enough yearbooks, order your yearbook now! Don't miss out on keeping the memories alive.

Spread your payment over time with Josten's three payment installment plan. Order today! **Deadline is January 26th for getting the payment plan or personalization options.**

Ready to order your yearbook? http://jostensyearbooks.com/?REF=A01095807

If you can't remember if you already purchased a yearbook, you can check your student fee payment history by going to Infinite Campus, clicking "More," and then "Jeffco Student Fee Payment." The fee statement (a paper icon) will show you your purchases this year.

PTO News



Movie Night

Movie night is TONIGHT! Doors open at 6, with the movie starting at 6:30. FROYO will be sold tonight as well!



Upcoming Sponsor Opportunities

Have a business and want to partner / sponsor PTO? We are in the works of planning our next big fundraiser event coming in February -- a GLOW RUN! -- and we are looking for businesses to sponsor this event. If you are interested, reach out to Nick at ptoleopards.vp@gmail.com



Mod Pizza Community DAY

Wednesday, February 7th

Grab lunch or dinner from **10:30 am - 9pm** at the location off Ralston Road and raise funds for our school!



Volunteer Opportunities

Hospitality Committee

PTO is looking to start a Hospitality Committee to more easily support events for our wonderful staff members. If meal set-up and coordination is your gift, please get in touch with us! This is a very flexible volunteer position. Please reach out to ptoleopards@gmail.com if you'd like to help with this. We're hoping to get a committee of at least 6-8 people. Look for a signup on the PTO website next week!

Small Business Support

Do you own a small-business? In the spirit of supporting our entire Lincoln community, we'd like to start a google list or webpage on the PTO site that features small-businesses owned or operated by our Lincoln families. We would all like to support each other! Please reach out to ptoleopards@gmail.com if you are interested in being involved with organizing this at-home volunteer task.

Parent Community Activities

PTO is looking to develop some more off-site get-togethers for our families, specifically for parents. We'd love to plan a happy hour (for parents, for dads, for whomever!) or game, bingo, or trivia night and would love your help in getting this fun initiative off the ground. Please reach out to Nick at ptoleopards.vp@gmail.com if you'd like to help with this.

Area School Information



Ralston Valley Mini Mustangs Cheer Camp

Students in grades K-5 are welcome to attend Ralston Valley's Mini Mustang Cheer Camp. Participants will learn the basics of cheerleading in a fun and interactive session taught by RV cheerleaders on either January 30th or February 1st. Performances for either section will be on February 3rd. See this flyer for more information and details on how to sign up.



Arvada West and Ralston Valley High School at Lincoln Monday, February 12, at 8:00 am

Counselors from Arvada West and Ralston Valley will be on campus to work with those 8th graders attending these schools next year to learn about their course selections and how to register.

Both schools will also have Incoming Parent Information Nights to learn more about class choices and registration information:

- Arvada West: February 13th
 - 4:30-5:30 pm: Registration Process Overview
 - 5:30-7 pm: Open House where parents and students can meet with future teachers, clubs, coaches to gain insight on what they want to register for
- Ralston Valley: February 15th at 6:30 pm





Road Construction Update from the City of Arvada

The speed limit on W 72nd Avenue is 25 mph, corridor-wide. Please obey the posted speed limit signs when traveling through the active construction zone.

Simms to Oak streets:

- Traffic remains open in both directions on W 72nd Avenue. However, travel lanes
 may shift from day to day as specific construction locations change through the
 end of this phase of the project in Spring 2024.
 - Motorists should expect various intermittent lane closures on W 72nd Avenue.
- Crews will be striping the roadway, backfilling medians, installing railing, signs and traffic signals on W 72nd Avenue for several weeks.
- A closure of W 72nd Avenue, from Swadley Court to Simms Street is tentatively scheduled for as early as Monday, Feb. 5, for approximately one week, weather pending. Please use Simms Street to W 64th Avenue to Ward Road for alternate access. Stay tuned for additional information.
 - This closure is required for crews to excavate, backfill, place road base and asphalt pavement on the roadway. This work will tie in the new W 72nd Avenue on this end of the corridor into the existing W 72nd Avenue.
- Utility companies will be on-site and will continue work east of Oak to Kipling streets for the foreseeable future —weather and supply chain-dependent.
- The City of Arvada and our contractor periodically fly drones above W 72nd
 Avenue to record progress of the project. Videos are available to view at the <u>City's YouTube webpage</u>

Mission and Vision



The **Mission o**f Lincoln Academy Charter School is to help students attain their highest social and academic potential through an academically rigorous, content-rich educational program in a safe, orderly, and caring environment.

Our **Vision** is to prepare all students for their future endeavors by providing a comprehensive Core Knowledge education.